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 ECB/QVR Steering Committee

Electronic Council Book–Query/View/Reporting System Steering Committee

Advocate:
Thor Fjellstedt

Date:
January 30, 2002, 10:00 a.m.–noon

Location:
Rockledge 2, Room 6201-6199

Next Meeting:
Wed., Feb. 20, 10:00 a.m.–noon, Rockledge II, Rooms 6201/6199

Action List

· (Thor) Take the issue of extracting rosters, summaries and letters from Summary Statements from the PDF format that will be available from IMPAC II to the Council.

· (Thor) Get information regarding two issues: why it takes five to six weeks from scanning to availability of grant applications; and whether color scanning (4-bit) is now available.

· (Pete Morton) Find out if Office 97 or higher is appropriate for the platform.

· Thor will contact Anna Snouffer, the new Advocate, about this issue.

Announcements

Thor announced that he has transferred from the National Institute of Environmental Health Sciences to OER. He will now devote most of his time to QVR, focus on training tools and applications, and find ways to improve the way we do business. He will use the NIEHS as a lab for new tools and applications, which should benefit all of the NIH. Thor said that he would remain in North Carolina, coming up here every couple of weeks and otherwise telecommuting.

Conversion of Summary Statement to PDF and Implications of the Conversion to Uploading Summary Statement into IMPAC II

Summary Statements will continue to be uploaded to IMPAC I and IMPAC II for this Council round. Some issues regarding information retrieval from IMPAC II were identified, so the complete transition from IMPAC I to IMPAC II was delayed.

The issue is that Summary Statements will be available in IMPAC II in PDF format only, not text format. Users cannot retrieve or manipulate specific data within PDF files. Summary Statements, in IMPAC II PDF format, have resumes, rosters and letters included in them. It is important that resumes, rosters and letters be independent of the Summary Statement, and that Summary Statements be available sans rosters and letters. For the January Council round, resumes can be pulled out of Summary Statements because they will also be available in text format through IMPAC I.

This issue has been on the table for some time, but developers just now have started to address it. All of the logical parts of the Summary Statement must be tagged in the PDF file for independent retrieval and be available by mid-March for the next Council round. Additionally, letters should be in a separate file and not be part of the Summary Statement itself.

Carol Martin noted that there is a way to get the Summary Statements without rosters through ICSTORe. Don Tiedemann said he would check it out.

Action:
(Thor) Take the issue of making rosters, summaries and letters available separately from Summary Statements in IMPAC II to the Council.

Note: The Summary Statement API will start using the new PDF files. Pete Morton said that they are coordinating the API with Steve Hughes, Advocate for APIs.

Early Council Concurrence Module

Technical staff is programming the Early Council Concurrence module now. After taking a sneak preview, Thor was most impressed with its “remarkable level of ability.” He went on to describe some of the features of the system. When it is operational, the data from this module will be incorporated into IMPAC II. He ventured that this module has the potential of knocking off a month in the process to award. He also noted that it is not required to see the Summary Statement to do an early concurrence.

Thor will present the module to the January/February Council in NIEHS to see if they would volunteer to test the module when the beta test version is available in March.

Scanning of Applications

All grant applications received since Jan. 1 are being scanned and will be available through the Grants Management module and by ordering them on CD. The grant applications are scanned and put into PDF format. Then they are sent to a contract firm for bookmarking and other enhancements for searching and extracting data, and put on CD. The PDF files are searchable and have a menu for more easy identification of pertinent data. The process from date of receipt to scanning to CD availability is between five and six weeks. CSR is averaging 200 grant scans per week. The group questioned why the process—five to six weeks—takes so long.

Steve Hausman, Advocate for Paperless Business Practices, which includes the scanning project, is looking for volunteer ICs to begin scanning all their grant files. Eventually, all grant file in all ICs will be scanned, but Hausman wants to start with a selected few now. Although the paper grant application will be the “official” record, having grants available in electronic format will greatly reduce the number of paper copies requested and trips to the library for a copy. Additionally, it will be important to develop business processes that best accommodate the use of electronic media.

Currently, 1-bit scanning is being used for the grant applications, but 4-bit scanning, which can accommodate color and other complicated material, may be available.

Action:
(Thor) Get information regarding two issues: why it takes five to six weeks from receipt to scanning to availability of grant applications; and whether color scanning (4-bit) is now available.

Richard Fisher asked if Appendices would be included in the scanning process and available on CD. This is an issue because of the relevancy, or lack thereof, of appendices as well as the media, i.e., appendices can be videos and etc. Thor said that appendices will not be included in the scan, and that, in fact, they are not part of the official file, even on paper.

Enhancements to the QVR System and Standard Reports

PI and grant history are now available, and have been very well received. The group agreed that it was an excellent enhancement. One caveat to the history reports is that there are duplicates because the search is based on name. When history reports are compiled, the requestor should review and eliminate erroneous data.

The Reports enhancement is being developed now. Standard reports will be available in Word and Excel, which the group agreed should use Office 97 or higher as the platform. Several prototype reports will be incorporated into the system. This group will be notified and asked to test them. When all the bugs are worked out, the reports will be moved to production and the next batch of reports tested. This process will continue until all of the reports are tested and moved to production.

Action: (Pete Morton) Find out if Office 97 or higher is appropriate for the platform.

The glossary and help screens will be enhanced and available during the test period.

IC-Specific Data

There is much interest in merging Institute-specific data with QVR. One major example, which is the focus of first efforts, is the data in the STARS application, used for scientific indexing. Currently, 13 ICs use the STARS application but they have implemented it on their own database platforms and servers. A first project will be to merge the data from this myriad of databases into one database. Then, tech staff will develop another database that pulls STARS data and integrates it with other IC applications and data. Additionally, the central database server would be housed at and managed by CIT. ICs would not be required to merge their data, but most agree that by doing so they would see a reduction in cost and maintenance within their IC.

Jim Seach has developed an API that allows ICs not using STARS to enter their scientific coding data into this central database. This, again, would reduce the cost of management and maintenance, and allow them to take advantage of the central database.

The change in the repository of the database will in no way change the front-end application of the users. In other words, the change will be transparent to users.

Thor is looking for ICs that would be interested in joining this effort by merging their STARS data into the central database.

Ultimately, the goal is to eliminate local systems, thus reducing the costs of maintaining and managing them, but having the advantages of a central database under the auspices of CIT.

Thor said that the STARS project would be an offshoot of this steering committee. He will form a group to address it. Its first action will be to approach three ICs who have STARS data that could be put on CIT’s server.

Thor is also working with the STARS user group on this project for input and consensus building.

CM

Committee Management is interested in having QVR. They would add it to custom download and query.

Action: Thor will contact Anna Snouffer, the new Advocate, about this issue.

IC-Specific Reports

The issue of IC-specific reports being available in addition to the 23 standard reports was raised. Technical staff said that ICs will be able to enter their own report templates, as long as they follow the business rules.

QVR Additions

· Search will be added to QVR, but QVR, it was noted, now has the capability of finding data without adding this new criteria. For example, you can run a query, and, by specifying parameters, find data.

· Subprojects will be added to the list of functionality. Currently, you cannot bring up subprojects in QVR.

· Status Codes. There are 40 status codes. The module will be modified so that you can select more than one status code to find data. It was suggested that the most common status codes be available on a pick list, and all the others be available in Help.

· Unscored grants. Currently unscored grants are all lumped together and this does not work. It must be fixed.

ECB

QVR and ECB have the same data available; however, ECB offers more enhancements. To merge them, it will be imperative to determine what needs to be changed in QVR so that it offers exactly what ECB offers.

A discussion followed regarding how Council round data is retrieved and available in ECB and QVR.

Action: (Tech Staff) There are usually two months of data in each Council round. Investigate whether they are currently included in QVR data output.

The possibility of merging the codes behind QVR and ECB is being considered.

Final Note

Thor thanked Cathy Buckley and Don Tiedemann for their outstanding work in the development of the modules.
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Chacko, George, CSR
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